Multi Media Policy

	Policy Statement

It is the policy of Kinnegad Community Childcare Clg. to use multimedia in a responsible manner and not to use television or other media as a means of ‘babysitting’


Video recorders/ camcorders

No video or camcorder recording is permitted in the centre at any time either by staff, parents or others. 

Dictaphone

Dictaphone is available at the office and may be used for observations, collecting evidence for example during Siolta or other Quality Assurance programmes or for students during work experience. 

Cameras/Camera phones

Children’s photographs are regularly taken at Cairdeas for observations and displays of curriculum only.
This is communicated to the parents upon enrolment of their child. 
Designated digital cameras or phone cameras only are used for this purpose. 

Photographs are taken only by Cairdeas staff members and printed/disposed of appropriately by the management team. 

If students need photographs of activities carried out as part of their work experience, they must use Cairdeas cameras only and be supervised by a staff member. These photographs cannot reveal children’s identities (no face, only body from chest down or hands). Management team is responsible for printing and monitoring these photographs.
A separate permission for end of year group photographs is also sought from parents of pre-school age children. 
Computers/laptops/office equipment

Office computer and equipment (printer, phone, laminator and scanner) are available, when children are learning about technology as part of their curriculum. They are welcome to visit the office in small groups, accompanied by a staff member and discuss/test equipment in an appropriate manner. 

Laptops are provided for use in the Afterschool Club, but only under strict supervision. Children do not have the access to the internet unless under the supervision of staff.
Kinnegad Community Childcare has NO licence to use commercial DVD’s, therefore these are NOT PERMITTED in the centre.  

Phone Calls

Personal mobile phones should not be used during working hours.  It is not appropriate for staff to have access to mobile phones when they are working.  This may cause them to be distracted from looking after the children in their care.  If a staff member wishes to be contacted during working hours for emergencies, they must give the Cairdeas landline or Cairdeas mobile number.  Staff may use their mobile phones during their breaks only.

Facebook

Both staff and parents are strongly urged not to post information or photographs of their children on social media sites. Kinnegad Community Childcare does not use these sites. 
Staff should note that their contract states:

‘You may in the course of your employment be furnished with or obtain by one means or another information which is of a confidential nature and which is not already in the public domain, or which was obtained by Kinnegad Community Childcare Ltd, in the first instance on the basis that it be treated as confidential.

It is an express term of your employment with us that you treat all such information as confidential, that you do not disclose it to any third party whatsoever and that you do not use that information for the benefit of anybody other than Kinnegad Community Childcare Clg.’ 

In line with our confidentiality policy staff are not permitted to exchange any information about Cairdeas, or the children attending the service using any social networking site. 
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